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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301130877 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

FRATELLI ROSSETTI S.P.A. 
Via Boccaccio Giovanni 15/A, Milano, Italy 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
LEVEL 9, CYBERPORT 1, 100 CYBERPORT ROAD, POK FU LAM, 
HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

03-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

16-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 3 
laundry starch; laundry soap; stain removers; polishing wax for furniture and floors; 
perfumes, toilet water, personal deodorants, incenses, essential oils for personal use, 
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body lotions, shower gel, bubble bath, bath oils, bath pearls, non-medicated bath salts, 
beauty soaps, shaving balms, shaving cream, aftershave lotions, eye shadows, cosmetic 
pencils, foundation make-up, face powders, talcum powder, rouges, lipsticks, mascaras, 
skin cleansing creams, skin cleansing lotions, sun screen preparation, nail polish, 
beauty masks, facial scrubs, face creams, body creams; cosmetic creams, lotions and 
gels all for weight reduction or slimming purposes; cosmetic creams, lotions and gels 
all for the prevention, reduction and elimination of cellulite; emery, shoe cream, 
shampoos for pets; hair shampoos, hair sprays, hair lotions, hair colour removers, hair 
colour, hair dye, hair rinses, hair lighteners, hair conditioners, hair moisturisers, 
hair permanent wave preparations, hair styling foam and gels; mouth washes, not for 
medical purposes; dentifrices. 
 
類別 Class 9 
eyeglasses, sunglasses; spectacles frames; spectacle cases; spectacle chains; spectacle 
cords, spectacle lenses, sport goggles, pince-nez; gloves, shoes and clothes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and fire; diving suits; protective helmets, 
masks and visors; cd player cases; mobile phone cases; music and video player cases; 
radio cases; personal computer cases; photographic camera cases; telephone card cases; 
decorative magnets; optical discs, time clocks or time recording devices; letter scales; 
graduated rulers for measuring; luminous signs; magnifying glasses; electric cables; 
automatic turnstiles; electrolysers; fire extinguishers; fire alarms; electric 
batteries; exposed slide film cases. 
 
類別 Class 26 
shoe buckles; lace trimmings, braids, hair bands, bobbin lace, passementerie, ribbons 
as haberdashery; elastic ribbons; embroidery, fringes, feathers as clothing ornaments; 
prize ribbons; eyelets for clothing, zippers; shoe eyelets, shoe laces, shoe fasteners, 
shoe ornaments; bag hooks, bag ornaments; non-electric hair curlers; hair nets, hair 
pins, hair barrettes or hair slides, hair buckles, hair bows, hair ornaments; bows for 
wrapping not of paper; belt clasps, belt buckles for clothing; buttons for clothing, 
fastenings for braces and for suspenders; toupees, wigs; needles, knitting needles; 
sewing boxes; pin cushions; sewing thimbles; artificial flowers and fruits; shoulder 
pads for clothing; adhesive patches for repairing or decorating textile articles; 
letters for marking linen; tea cosies; rug hooks; tapes for curtain headings; shuttles 
for making fishing nets; trousers clips for cyclists. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 18 
unworked or semi-worked leather sold in bulks, fur-skins, luggage, handbags, shoulder 
bags, garment bags for travel, travelling bags, beach bags, clutch bags, all purpose 
sports bags, attache cases, school bags, tote bags, shopping bags; card cases, namely 
note cases; vanity cases not fitted; keycases, knapsacks, rucksacks, briefcases, purses, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 790                公布日期 Publication Date: 25-05-2018 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

3/15 
 
 

wallets, pouches of leather for packaging; travelling trunks, suitcases, umbrellas, 
parasols, walking sticks; dog collars, whips. 
 
類別 Class 25 
brassieres, singlets, corsets, petticoats, suspenders, leggings, nightgowns, pajamas, 
dressing gowns, pullovers, bath robes, bathing suits, bathing caps, gloves and muffs 
for clothing, cardigans, jerseys, neckties, neckerchiefs, scarves, sweaters, socks, 
stockings, tights, skirts, jackets, jerkins, shirts, blouses, waistcoats, vests, 
jumpers, track suits, jeans, trousers, pants, panties, underpants, bermuda shorts, T-
shirts, sweatshirts, suits and dresses, overcoats, coats, anoraks, raincoats, pareus, 
babies pants, dance costumes, belts and sashes for clothing, shoes, sport shoes, boots, 
sandals, slippers; vamps, soles and heel pieces for footwear, hoods for clothing, hats, 
caps. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301131605 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

CHOMP, INC. 
225 S. AVIATION BOULEVARD, EL SEGUNDO, CALIFORNIA 90245, 
UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

BAKER & MCKENZIE 
14TH FLOOR, HUTCHISON HOUSE, 10 HARCOURT ROAD, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

28 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

04-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 18 
Wallets, backpacks, and all purpose sports and athletic bags. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, and headgear. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
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類別 Class 28 
Skateboards, skateboard wheels sold both separately and as a unit, hardware and parts 
therefor, skateboard bearings, mounting hardware, skateboard trucks, skateboard decks, 
grip tape, and riser pads. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301135575 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Jens Sklebitz 
Emil-Dittler-Strasse 19 81479 MUNCHEN GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

10-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather and goods made of these materials (included in class 
18); trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 3 
Soaps; perfumery, cosmetics, except haircare products of all kinds, dentifrices. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301136529AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colours blue (Pantone C302), 
white and grey as elements of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

GI GROUP S.P.A. 
Piazza Fidia, 1 20159 Milano ITALY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WENPING & CO. 
1701 Tung Wai Commercial Building, 111 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

11-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

17-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 42 
Computer services; technical assistance provided by computer specialists in the field 
of hardware, computer software, computer networks and the Internet; design, development, 
further development (installation), maintenance, repair, setting up, development and 
updating of computer software; computer programming; providing access to electronic 
communications networks, electronic databases and internet; design and integrating of 
computer systems, computer networks, hardware and software; Computer programming; 
design, creation and managements of computer websites and portals; hiring, rental and 
leasing of computer; analysis of computer systems; Research, development and project 
analysis, in particular in the field of information and communications technologies, 
and other computer related technologies; hosting of computer websites; compilation, 
storage, analysis and retrieval of data and information; extraction of data; leasing of 
databases; on-line services for the search, retrieval, indexing and organisation of 
data on electronic communication networks; development of databases; transfer and 
dissemination of information and data via computer networks; industrial analysis and 
research; all the foregoing services being related to the field of job vacancies and 
employment agency services, human resource and staff recruitment, placement and 
training. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
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The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
teaching apparatus and instruments; apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and computers; software and hardware; all the 
foregoing goods being related to the field of job vacancies and employment agency 
services, human resource and staff recruitment, placement and training. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
consultancy services relating to the education and training of management and of 
personnel; personnel training and instruction; training of personnel in the areas of 
recruitment, human resources and business management; arranging of qualifying courses 
and further education event; educational assessment services relating to verification 
and evaluation of the insertion and of the potential of candidates; vocational guidance; 
planning and conducting of training for working insertion; arranging and conducting 
conferences and seminars; arranging of exhibitions; production of videos, audio tapes, 
CD ROMs, DVD; education and training services concerning training and skill evaluation 
of personnel employed in offices and industries; all the foregoing services being 
related to the field of job vacancies and employment agency services, human resource 
and staff recruitment, placement and training. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301137933 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

TOSANI S.R.L. 
VIA DELLA VIGNA NUOVA 26, 50100 FIRENZE FI ITALY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Right IP Limited 
2002 Jupiter Tower, 9 Jupiter Street HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

18, 25, 35 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

13-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

17-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 3 
Bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; cleaning, polishing, 
scouring and abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions and gels; dentifrices; toiletries; manicure preparations; products and 
preparations for the care and cleansing of hair and skin; adhesives for cosmetic 
purposes; after-shave lotions; antiperspirants; antistatic preparations for household 
purposes; aromatics; quillaia bark for washing; bath salts; bath crystals and scents; 
cosmetic preparations for baths; beauty masks; bleaching salts; bleaching soda; bluing 
for laundry; color-brightening chemicals for household purposes [laundry]; color-
removing preparations; cosmetic kits; cosmetic preparations for slimming purposes; 
cosmetics for animals; cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes; cotton wool for cosmetic 
purposes; cosmetic creams; skin whitening creams; creams for leather; degreasers; 
denture polishes; preparations for cleaning dentures; deodorants; detergents; cosmetic 
dyes; Eau de Cologne; toilet water; hair cream, hair gel, shampoos, hair conditioner 
and hair moistening preparations; perfumes; lipsticks; skin and face creams and lotions; 
false nails; nail polishes and varnishes and thinners therefor; nail care preparations; 
sun block; bleaching preparations [decolorants] for cosmetic purposes; cake flavourings 
[essential oils]; cleansing milk for toilet purposes; eyebrow cosmetics; eyebrow 
pencils; fabric softeners [for laundry use]; false eyelashes; floor wax; hair dyes; 
hair spray; hair waving preparations; laundry bleach; laundry soaking preparations; 
laundry starch; lotions for cosmetic purposes; make-up; make-up powder; make-up 
preparations; make-up removing preparations; mascara; mouth washes, not for medical 
purposes; nail care preparations; cosmetic pencils; polish for furniture and flooring; 
pomades for cosmetic purposes; potpourris [fragrances]; pumice stone; sandcloth; 
sandpaper; scented wood; shampoos for pets; shoe cream; shoe polish; shoe wax; 
smoothing preparations [starching]; soap for brightening textile; starch glaze for 
laundry purposes; sun-tanning preparations; tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions; 
varnish-removing preparations; depilatory wax; laundry wax; polishing wax; waxes for 
leather; depilatory preparations; jelly (petroleum) for cosmetic purposes; decorative 
transfers for cosmetic purposes; incense; incense sticks [joss sticks]; fragrances; all 
included in Class 3 
 
類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, electric, photographic, cinematographic, optical, 
weighing, measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching 
apparatus and instruments; apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; computer diskettes; automatic 
vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; electronic, optical and 
magnetic information and/or data (texts, sound, still or moving images) carriers; 
whatever the method recording (digital or analogical), for consultation transmission; 
fire-extinguishing apparatus; abacuses; electric devices for attracting and killing 
insects; audiovisual teaching apparatus; batteries; battery boxes; battery chargers; 
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binoculars; calculators; cameras, cinematographic cameras, and parts and fittings 
therefor; lenses for cameras; capacity measures; animated cartoons; cassette players; 
eyeglass chains; cinematographic film [exposed]; time clocks; compact disc players; 
compact discs [audio-video]; compact discs [read-only memory]; compact discs-
interactive; computer operating programs, recorded; computer programmes; computer 
software [recorded]; audio or video file conversion software from one format to another; 
transfer of audio or video files software from one apparatus to the other; downloading 
and uploading software of music, video, ring tones, images, logos and articles in 
newspapers and all types of numeric data downloading software; computers; portable 
computers; printers for use with computers; contact lenses; containers for contact 
lenses; data processing apparatus; dressmakers' measures; electric door bells; 
electronic pocket translators; extinguishers; films, exposed; fire alarms; flashlights; 
frames for photographic transparencies; apparatus for games adapted for use with 
television receivers only; hair-curlers, electrically heated; heat regulating apparatus; 
juke boxes; optical lenses; letter scales; life belts; life buoys; life jackets; life-
saving rafts; locks, electric; magnetic data media; magnetic encoded cards; electronic 
cards and upgrade cards for micro-computers; magnetic encoders; magnets; magnifying 
glasses; make-up removing appliances, electric; measuring apparatus, devices and 
instruments; microphones; microscopes; neon signs; notebook computers; magnetic pens; 
magneto-optical pens; electronic pens; phonograph records; photocopiers; pocket 
calculators; projection apparatus; projection screens; radios; record players; remote 
control apparatus; rulers [measuring instruments]; scales; smart cards; smoke detectors; 
sockets, plugs and other contacts; sound recording apparatus; sound recording discs; 
sound reproduction apparatus; sound transmitting apparatus; spectacle cases; spectacle 
frames; spectacle glasses; spectacles; sunglasses; swimming belts; swimming jackets; 
switches, electric; tape recorders; telephones apparatus, receivers, transmitters, 
wires; telescopes; televisions; television apparatus; temperature indicators; theft 
prevention installations, electric; thermometers; thermostats; video cassettes, video 
game cartridges; magnetic, video and laser cassettes, information and data processing 
and consultation equipment; video records; videotapes; videodiscs; video screens; video 
recorders; water wings; word processors; video compact discs; digital versatile (video) 
discs; video compact disc and digital versatile (video) disc players; audio and visual 
apparatus with sing along devices; holders, carriers, cases for audio and video 
cassettes, compact discs, laser discs, video discs and digital versatile (video) discs; 
mouse pads; telephones, wireless telephones, mobile telephones, and parts and fittings 
therefor; mobile phone cases or casings; pagers, and parts and fittings therefor; pager 
cases or casings; bags, coverings, containers, carriers and holders for mobile 
telephones and pagers; headphones; earphones; earphones and microphones/speaker-phones 
for use with mobile telephones; call indicators for telephones, mobile telephones and 
pagers; video game machines; masks worn over the eyes to shield off lights; electronic 
agendas; electric alarm bells; alarms; bar code readers; barometers; buzzers; electric 
buzzers; central processing units [processors]; chips [integrated circuits]; 
chronographs [time recording apparatus]; cigar and/or cigarette lighters for 
automobiles; computer keyboards; computer memories; computer peripheral devices; 
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acoustic couplers; couplers [data processing equipment]; optical data media; optical 
discs; disks [magnetic]; automatic distribution machines; divers' apparatus; divers' 
masks; diving suits; electronic notice boards; electronic pens [visual display units]; 
elevator operating apparatus; eyeglass cords; eyepieces; eyeshades; facsimile machines; 
filters [photography]; flat irons, electric; floats for bathing and swimming; floppy 
disks; head cleaning tapes [recording]; hygrometers; integrated circuits; 
intercommunication apparatus; interfaces [for computers]; invoicing machines; lens 
hoods; lift operating apparatus; magnetic tape units [for computers]; magnetic tapes; 
measuring spoons; metronomes; microprocessors; modems; money counting and sorting 
machines; monitors [computer hardware]; monitors [computer programs]; mouse [data 
processing equipment]; optical fibers [fibres] [light conducting filaments]; optical 
glass; optical goods; optical lenses; parking meters; computer peripheral devices; 
protractors [measuring instruments]; radiotelegraphy sets; radiotelephony sets; 
scanners [data processing equipment]; semi-conductors; slides [photography]; slot 
machines, automatic; sound recording strips; demagnetizing apparatus for magnetic tapes; 
telegraph wires; telegraphs [apparatus]; teleprinters; teleprompters; teletypewriters; 
ticket dispensers; transmitters [telecommunication]; transmitting sets 
[telecommunication]; vacuum gauges; video screens; video telephones; video recorders; 
whistle alarms; floating devices for swimming; ear plugs; ear plugs for divers; egg 
timers; goggles for sports; protective helmets for sports; navigation apparatus for 
vehicles [on board computers]; computer game programs; electronic publications 
[downloadable]; computer programs [downloadable software]; personal stereos; satellites 
for scientific purposes; wrist rests for use with computers; straps for portable 
telephone; stands for portable telephone; stickers for portable telephone; antenna caps 
for portable phone; electronic circuits and CD-ROMS which enable the recording of 
automatic playing programme for the use of electronic musical instruments; eyeglasses; 
loudspeakers; all included in Class 9 
 
類別 Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals and their alloys or 
coated therewith; jewellery; imitation jewellery and ornaments; shoe ornaments of 
precious metal; amulets; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments; 
brooches; buckles; chains; charms; coins; tokens; cuff links; earrings; gold thread; 
ornaments [of precious metal]; objects of imitation gold; jewel cases; jewellery cases; 
necklaces; pins (jewellery); lapel pins; rings; statues and statuettes of precious 
metal; tie clips; clocks, watches and parts and fittings therefor; watch straps, watch 
bands, watch chains; watch cases; watch glasses; stop watches; memorial cups; memorial 
shields; ornaments; ornamental pins, tie pins; medals; key rings, trinkets and fobs; 
key chains and key cases/carriers of precious metal and/or precious stones; pendants; 
badges of precious metal; bracelets [jewellery]; cases for watches [presentation]; 
clock cases; clocks and watches, electric; sun dials; diamonds; napkin holders and 
rings of precious metal; gold and silver ware; costume jewellery; semi-precious stones; 
works of art of precious metal; cases and boxes of precious metal; alarm clocks; 
chenille cuff links; stock pins; figurines [statuettes] of precious metal; hat 
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ornaments of precious metals; ornaments of jet; objects of imitation gold; all included 
in Class 14 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; travelling trunks; 
umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; harness straps; 
bags, purses and wallets, cases, luggage, pouches; purses of precious metal; attaché 
cases; backpacks; credit card cases, billfolds, fanny packs, waist packs, cosmetic 
cases sold empty, portfolios, luggage tags, all purpose sports bags, knapsacks, 
haversacks, small leather goods, garment bags; shopping bags; bands of leather; 
shoulder belts; belts; canes; card cases [notecases]; collars for animals or pets; key 
cases; key holders; laces made of leather or imitations of leather; vanity cases; 
muzzles; school satchels; straps; suitcase handles; ski boot cases; suitcases; 
travelling sets; travelling trunks; umbrella covers; umbrella handles; walking cane 
handles; walking stick seats; luggage belts; beach bags; briefcases; boxes and cases, 
of leather or leatherboard; handbags; leather straps; mountaineering sticks; sticks; 
music cases; net bags for shopping; rucksacks; school bags; tool bags of leather or 
imitations of leather [empty]; valises; game bags; bags, envelopes and pouches of 
leather for packaging; furniture coverings of leather or imitations of leather; handbag 
frames; sling bags for carrying infants; wheeled shopping bags; horse riding implements; 
all included in Class 18 
 
類別 Class 25 
Articles of clothing, footwear, headgear; western clothes; sweaters; shorts; jeans; 
skirts; gaiters; scarves; ankle warmers; mufflers; hoods; sedge hats; night caps; 
garters; bands; belts; shoes; iron fittings for boots; wooden clogs; aprons; beach 
clothes; swimwear, swimsuits; sportswear; waterproof clothing; gloves; mittens; belts; 
clothing for children, men and women; babies' clothing; babies' napkins of textiles; 
bibs, not of paper; underclothing; sleep wear and pajamas; bath robes; suspenders; hats, 
caps, sun visors, berets; bathing and shower caps; muffs; ear muffs; neckwear, neck 
ties, cravats, bow, bow ties; socks and stockings, panty hoses; garter belts, socks, 
stocking and panty hose suspenders; shoes, sports shoes, slippers, beach shoes; shoe 
parts; masquerade costumes; working sleeves; kerchiefs; bandanas [neckerchiefs]; bath 
sandals; bath slippers; ski boots; boots; braces for clothing [suspenders]; brassieres; 
breeches [for wear]; camisoles; coats; cuffs; fur stoles; headbands [clothing]; 
headgear for wear; jackets [clothing]; jerseys [clothing]; jumpers [shirt fronts]; 
knitwear [clothing]; outerclothing; overcoats; pants; parkas; pullovers; sandals; 
scarfs; shawls; shirts; slips [undergarments]; smocks; spats; boots for sports; sports 
jerseys; suits; bathing suits; tee-shirts; trousers; underwear; uniforms; vests; wet 
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suits for water skiing; wristbands [clothing]; lingerie; gymnastics shoes; bodices 
[lingerie]; clothing for gymnastics; sashes for wear; all included Class 25 
 
類別 Class 35 
Wholesaling and retailing and mail order services relating to the sale of party favours 
and festive decorations and ornaments, gifts and novelty items, soaps, perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, hair care products, toiletries, dentifrices, 
personal hygiene products, cleaning, polishing and abrasive preparations, substances 
for laundry use, manicure tools, nail care preparations, nail polish, nail varnish, 
false nails, dietetic substances, food for babies, sanitary preparations, candles, 
wicks, spills for lighting, greases, lubricants, oils for paints, cutlery, crockery, 
manicure sets, shaving instruments, razors, machines and machine tools for kitchen or 
household purposes, hand-held tools, films, cameras, photo discs, video recorders, 
audio and visual products, audio and video tapes, records and discs, instruments and 
apparatus for the recording, transmitting and/or reproduction of sounds and/or images, 
televisions, cassette tape players and/or recorders, video cassette and/or disc players 
and/or recorders, radios, telephones, wireless phones, mobile phones, mobile phone 
cases, decorations and straps for phones, call indicators, calculating machines, 
calculators, electronic and computer games, cinematographic films, lights, fans, 
cooking utensils, cake and pastry moulds, toasters, ovens, kitchen utensils, utensils 
and containers for serving or storing food and/or beverages, chop sticks, cutting 
instruments, porcelain, chinaware, crystalware, enamelware, silverware, glassware, 
terra-cottaware, earthenware, ceramics, hair dryers, lamps, lamp shades and parts and 
fittings therefor, baby carriages, balloons, bicycle horns, clocks and watches and 
accessories and parts and fittings therefor, jewellery and imitation jewellery, 
ornaments, goods in precious metal or coated therewith, music boxes, musical 
instruments, pictures, photographs, stationery, paper and cardboard and goods made from 
these materials, artists materials, paint brushes, writing instruments, printed matter, 
books, newspapers, magazines and periodicals, greeting and Christmas cards, playing 
cards, packing and packaging materials, picture frames and stands, adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes, goods made of leather and/or imitations of leather, 
bags and luggage, purses and wallets, umbrellas, walking sticks, furniture, mirrors, 
coat hangers and pegs, boxes and containers, name plates, small household fittings, 
household or kitchen utensils and containers, combs, sponges, brushes, articles for 
cleaning purposes, spectacles, spectacle frames and sunglasses and cases and 
accessories therefor, textile and textile goods, bedding, and table linens and covers, 
napkins, table mats, furniture, haberdashery, handkerchieves, articles of clothing, 
footwear and headgear, buttons, badges, ribbons and braid, lace and embroidery, hair 
pins and ornaments, braces, shoe ornaments, hat ornaments, zipper and zipper fasteners, 
carpets, rugs and mats, toys, games and playthings, dolls, figurines, sporting articles, 
decorations for Christmas trees, food and beverages, confectionery, floral products, 
matches, cigars, cigarettes and smokers' articles; advertising; organization of 
exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes; publication of publicity texts; 
sales promotion [for others]; advertising agencies; business management of performing 
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artists; import-export agencies; compilation of information into computer databases; 
direct mail advertising; business management of hotels; marketing research; outdoor 
advertising; personnel recruitment; publicity agencies; radio advertising; television 
advertising; on-line advertising on a computer network; procurement services for others 
[purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; rental of advertising time on 
communication media; office machines and equipment rental; rental of vending machines; 
all included in Class 35 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301142333 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Montblanc-Simplo GmbH 
Hellgrundweg 100, Hamburg, GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Robin Bridge & John Liu 
6th Floor, Emperor Commercial Centre, 39 Des Voeux Road 
Central, Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

14, 16, 18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

18-06-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-05-2018 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Eyeglasses, sunglasses, eyeglass frames and cases, magnifying glasses [optics], pocket 
calculators, mouse pads, electronic pens [visual display units], time recording 
apparatus, electronic agendas. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Cuff-links, tie clips, rings (jewellery), bracelets (jewellery), earrings, necklaces, 
brooches (jewellery), charms [of precious metals], key rings, chains (jewellery), 
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watches, chronometers, clocks, watch straps, watch bracelets, boxes of precious metals 
for watches and jewellery, precious metals (unwrought or semi-wrought), precious stones 
(semi-precious stones), ornaments [of precious metals], ornamental pins [of precious 
metals]. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Fountain pens, ball-point pens, pencils, felt-tip pens, rollerballs, document markers, 
writing instruments of precious metals; pouches for writing instruments, gift cases and 
boxes for writing instruments, inks and refills, writing pad, note paper, writing paper, 
printed publications, books, magazines, diaries, organizers, included in class 16, 
paperweights, pen and pencil holders, calendars, albums, drawing instruments, drawing 
rulers, money clips, stationery, office requisite (except furniture). 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitation of leather, goods made of leather and imitations of leather (not 
included in other classes), briefcases, travelling sets (leatherware), vanity cases 
(not fitted), key cases (leatherware), attache-cases, wallets, handbags, backpacks, 
travelling bags, wheeled bags, trunks, suitcases, included in class 18, purses (not of 
precious metal), card cases, pouches of leather for packaging; bands of leather, 
included in class 18, umbrellas, parasols, walking sticks, whips and saddlery. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing, belts (clothing), gloves (clothing), scarves, shawls, suspenders, neckties, 
footwear, headgear, caps (headwear) and hats. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301220886 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

TOSANI S.R.L. 
VIA DELLA VIGNA NUOVA 26, 50100 FIRENZE FI, ITALY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Right IP Limited 
2002 Jupiter Tower, 9 Jupiter Street HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

18, 25 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-10-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 17-05-2018 



公報編號 Journal No.: 790                公布日期 Publication Date: 25-05-2018 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

14/15 
 
 

Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in precious metals and their alloys or 
coated therewith; jewellery; imitation jewellery and ornaments; shoe ornaments of 
precious metal; amulets; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments; 
brooches; buckles; chains; charms; coins; tokens; cuff links; earrings; gold thread; 
ornaments [of precious metal]; objects of imitation gold; jewel cases; jewellery cases; 
necklaces; pins (jewellery); lapel pins; rings; statues and statuettes of precious 
metal; tie clips; clocks, watches and parts and fittings therefor; watch straps, watch 
bands, watch chains; watch cases; watch glasses; stop watches; memorial cups; memorial 
shields; ornaments; ornamental pins, tie pins; medals; key rings, trinkets and fobs; 
key chains and key cases/carriers of precious metal and/or precious stones; pendants; 
badges of precious metal; bracelets [jewellery]; cases for watches [presentation]; 
clock cases; clocks and watches, electric; sun dials; diamonds; napkin holders and 
rings of precious metal; gold and silver ware; costume jewellery; semi-precious stones; 
works of art of precious metal; cases and boxes of precious metal; alarm clocks; 
chenille cuff links; stock pins; figurines [statuettes] of precious metal; hat 
ornaments of precious metals; ornaments of jet; objects of imitation gold; all included 
in Class 14 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials and not included 
in other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and travelling bags; travelling trunks; 
umbrellas, parasols and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; harness straps; 
bags, purses and wallets, cases, luggage, pouches; purses of precious metal; attaché 
cases; backpacks; credit card cases, billfolds, fanny packs, waist packs, cosmetic 
cases sold empty, portfolios, luggage tags, all purpose sports bags, knapsacks, 
haversacks, small leather goods, garment bags; shopping bags; bands of leather; 
shoulder belts; belts; canes; card cases [notecases]; collars for animals or pets; key 
cases; key holders; laces made of leather or imitations of leather; vanity cases; 
muzzles; school satchels; straps; suitcase handles; ski boot cases; suitcases; 
travelling sets; travelling trunks; umbrella covers; umbrella handles; walking cane 
handles; walking stick seats; luggage belts; beach bags; briefcases; boxes and cases, 
of leather or leatherboard; handbags; leather straps; mountaineering sticks; sticks; 
music cases; net bags for shopping; rucksacks; school bags; tool bags of leather or 
imitations of leather [empty]; valises; game bags; bags, envelopes and pouches of 
leather for packaging; furniture coverings of leather or imitations of leather; handbag 
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frames; sling bags for carrying infants; wheeled shopping bags; horse riding implements; 
all included in Class 18 
 
類別 Class 25 
Articles of clothing, footwear, headgear; western clothes; sweaters; shorts; jeans; 
skirts; gaiters; scarves; ankle warmers; mufflers; hoods; sedge hats; night caps; 
garters; bands; belts; shoes; iron fittings for boots; wooden clogs; aprons; beach 
clothes; swimwear, swimsuits; sportswear; waterproof clothing; gloves; mittens; belts; 
clothing for children, men and women; babies' clothing; babies' napkins of textiles; 
bibs, not of paper; underclothing; sleep wear and pajamas; bath robes; suspenders; hats, 
caps, sun visors, berets; bathing and shower caps; muffs; ear muffs; neckwear, neck 
ties, cravats, bow, bow ties; socks and stockings, panty hoses; garter belts, socks, 
stocking and panty hose suspenders; shoes, sports shoes, slippers, beach shoes; shoe 
parts; masquerade costumes; working sleeves; kerchiefs; bandanas [neckerchiefs]; bath 
sandals; bath slippers; ski boots; boots; braces for clothing [suspenders]; brassieres; 
breeches [for wear]; camisoles; coats; cuffs; fur stoles; headbands [clothing]; 
headgear for wear; jackets [clothing]; jerseys [clothing]; jumpers [shirt fronts]; 
knitwear [clothing]; outerclothing; overcoats; pants; parkas; pullovers; sandals; 
scarfs; shawls; shirts; slips [undergarments]; smocks; spats; boots for sports; sports 
jerseys; suits; bathing suits; tee-shirts; trousers; underwear; uniforms; vests; wet 
suits for water skiing; wristbands [clothing]; lingerie; gymnastics shoes; bodices 
[lingerie]; clothing for gymnastics; sashes for wear; all included Class 25 
 
 

 


